
  
 

  
 

2 February 2022 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers of OOSC children, 

Through the generous time given by our past and existing Committee volunteers, fund-raising 

activities, incredibly dedicated staff, and carefully managed finances, OOSC has been generating a 

small surplus year on year.  

Last financial year, we had support from School during the on-going pandemic, we received a 

generous donation from a disbanding local charity and were successful in the Tesco Bags for Life 

Grant application. In addition to this, our Summer Holiday Club was very well attended resulting in 

us generating a larger surplus than we anticipated. 

The Committee has been discussing how best to make use of these accumulated funds, and further 

to information from School regarding the plans and design of the log trail, the OOSC Committee is 

delighted to inform you that we have pledged to make a further donation towards the log trail 

project.  

This one-off donation will pay for remainder of the log trail, enabling the whole trail to be built, 

hopefully before May half-term.  

The Committee is thrilled to be able to invest in this project, allowing children attending OOSC to 

benefit from the use of the log trail for many years to come. 

OOSC continues to help and support the families of St Joseph’s and we thank you for your on-going 

support.  

Kind Regards 

 

Laura Britton 

Treasurer on behalf of the OOSC Committee 


